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Frail injured (non-major trauma) patients in Cumbria and 
Lancashire 
 

The frail injured patient (FrIP) pathway has been in place successfully in the Greater Manchester Area since 

July 2019. The Lancashire and South Cumbria, and the Northern Trauma Networks have both agreed to 

implement the pathway across the Cumbria and Lancashire area on Wednesday 2 June 2021, which 

alongside the recent rollout in Cheshire and Merseyside means patients across the whole trust are covered by 

the FrIP pathway. 

 

Elderly and/or frail injured patients who are not major trauma triage positive, but there is some clinical concern 

(guidance available on the Green Room), will be (amber) pre-alerted to the nearest emergency department via 

the Trauma Cell.  

 

It is recognised that certain elderly or frail patients who have experienced relatively low mechanisms of 

injury/low energy transfers can suffer significant underlying injuries which are not initially apparent. This may 

particularly be the case in the presence of chronic conditions such as brittle bone disorders, or where the 

patient is taking anticoagulant medication.  

 

The function of the FrIP pathway and subsequent pre-alert to emergency departments (ED) is to highlight 

those patients who are not major trauma, but are at risk of significant underlying injury. This helps supports 

EDs in providing early senior assessment and review. FrIP does not alter the triage of patients who are 

identified as major trauma, and the major trauma pathfinder should be reviewed and excluded before 

considering FrIP. 

  

The guidance produced in conjunction with the Greater Manchester Trauma Network should assist you in 

identifying frail injured patients and is available on the Green Room. It has been shared with hospitals across 

the Cumbria and Lancashire area.  

 

Please remember that if you are trained and able to do so, understanding and documenting the patient’s frailty 

score is extremely useful.        

  

If you have any questions, please contact your local senior clinician.    

 

 

MATT DUNN                                                                MATT HOUSE  

Consultant Paramedic for Lancashire                          Consultant Paramedic for Cumbria 

 
 
 
 

https://greenroom.nwas.nhs.uk/library/harry-ed-poster/


- 2 - 

 
 
 


